
Letter of Support Template 
- Please feel free to personalize -  

 
May, 2022 

 
 

SCWP Regional Oversight Committee Members 
SCWP Scoring Committee Members  
SCWP ULAR Watershed Area Steering Committee Members 
c/o Los Angeles County Public Works 
900 S. Fremont Avenue 
Alhambra, CA 91803 
email: san.safecleanwater@lacity.org 
 
Subject:  Sylmar Channel Project - Safe Clean Water Program  
 
Dear Committee Members, 
 
On behalf of (insert name of organization), I am writing to express our support for LA Sanitation and 
Environment’s proposed Sylmar Channel Project for funding consideration by the Safe, Clean Water 
Program (SCWP). 
 
I appreciate LA Sanitation and Environment’s public engagement and presenting information on this 
project at their May 11, 2022, interactive community meeting. I was impressed with the multi-benefit 
aspects of this project as well as the nature-based solutions it offers. I look forward to working with 
LASAN during the design phase of this project. 
 
The Sylmar Channel Project will work to provide many benefits to the community. The proposed project 
will improve the conditions of the current channel allowing enhanced infiltration. The pedestrian path 
will provide increased access to the surrounding community. The addition of green elements will 
improve the air quality in the area and reduce the heat island effect. Additionally, this project will 
reduce localized flooding, provide green elements, create beautiful outdoor spaces, and remove 
pollutants from the LA River.  
 
We have a tremendous opportunity to showcase how the Safe Clean Water Program can achieve 
meaningful enhancements to our urban environment and invest in local communities through the 
Sylmar Channel Project.  
 
We appreciate the City of Los Angeles’ dedication to ensuring a safe, clean, and sustainable water future 
for all Angelenos. We are proud to lend our support to the project. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
(sign name/title) 
(organization name, if applicable) 
 


